
 
 
 

 
20 February 2015 

 
 
To: The Senior Chief Executive, Ministry of Public Infrastructure and Land  
 Transport 
 

Private Notice Question 

 
I have to inform you that the Honourable Leader of the Opposition, Mr Paul Raymond 
Bérenger, GCSK, MP, has given notice of the following Private Notice Question 
which he proposes to put to the Honourable Minister of Public Infrastructure and Land 
Transport, at the sitting to be held today, Friday 20 February 2015 at 3.00 p.m. 
 

To ask the Honourable Minister of Public Infrastructure and Land Transport – 
 
Whether, in regard to the Terre Rouge-Verdun Link Road (M3), he will 
state – 
 
(a) the total sum paid to date to Colas Mauritius/Colas Madagascar and 

consultant EGIS BCEOM International; 
 

(b) if a tender for treatment of landslides was awarded in 2014; 
 

(c) why the original alignment was modified; 
 

(d) if  a prima facie case of  conspiracy has been established at the level 
of the Road Development Authority; 

 
(e) the temporary and permanent solutions that are being implemented 

concerning the cracks and settlement problems; and 
 

(f) the urgent measures being taken to ease traffic in and out of  
Port Louis North? 

 
 

Bibi Safeena Lotun (Mrs) 
Clerk of the National Assembly 


